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Dates for your Diary

Date Year group Event

15th December Whole School Dolce Christmas lunch

16th December Whole School The Friends Christmas Raffe Draw

17th December Whole School Christmas Party Day- more information to come
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KS 2 Christmas Performance 

Dates for your Diary

Date Year group Time

Tuesday December 7th The Players and Year 4 10:00-11:00 in the school hall

Tuesday December 7th The Players and Year 3 1:30-2:30 in the school hall

Wednesday December 8th The Players and Year 5 1:30-2:30 at St Benedicts Church

Thursday December 9th The Players and Year 6 1:30-2:30 at St Benedicts Church
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KS 1 Christmas Performance 

Dates for your DiaryDate Year group Time

Monday December 13th Reception 1:30-2:00 in the school hall

Monday December 13th Year 2 2:00-2:30 in the school hall

Monday December 13th Year 1 2:30-3:00 in the school hall

Tuesday December 14th Reception 9:30-10:00 in the school hall

Tuesday December 14th Year 2 10:00-10:30 in the school hall

Tuesday December 14th Year 1 10:30-11:00 in the school hall
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Dear Parents and Carers,

As we approach the mid-point of our second term, it has been a pleasure to continue to see how 

each child across the school is growing in confidence, self-esteem and within their learning. The focus 

on learning in classes and the determination and drive for all children to improve is so clear to see. 

Our work on children receiving feedback on their own learning and knowing what to do next to 

improve is evident across all classrooms. Children have shown me how they are taking on their next 

steps and practicing them in order for them to be embedded in all learning.

As you know, a child's learning development is a partnership between school and home and so, 

as always, I am thankful for all you do at home to support your child and their learning. Research shows 

clearly the definite link between the completion of ongoing learning at home and the increased levels of 

confidence and attainment for children of all ages. If you can do only one thing, please read to, and 

with, your child on a daily basis as we know this has an enormous impact on a child's reading and overall 

attainment in school.

As the weather turns colder, please enjoy your weekend and I look forward to seeing you all next week.

Mrs Fennelly
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A huge Thank you, you raised a 

wonderful £640.56
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Each Friday the classes have a 

poster that is shared within the 

Star of the Week celebration.

This week we discussed how we 

are all different. We have 

different thoughts, feelings, 

opinions, beliefs and appearance.

These differences are what create 

our diverse community and we 

are here to celebrate ourselves 

and accept others.



Come along to see the KS1 and 

the KS2 choir perform at the 

Hunsbury Festive Fair on 

Saturday.
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Every Christmas, instead of children sending cards to each other at school, we 

hold a collection for others who are less fortunate than ourselves. This year, 

we will be supporting Re:Store Northampton.

Re:Store are a food bank charity who support many families within our local 

community and across Northampton. Although they have enough food to 

donate to families at this time, they don't have enough toiletries and sundries 

such as:

shampoo, shower gel, shaving foam, toothpaste, toothbrushes, plus any baby 

toiletries.

Our Christmas Collection will be for the above and in doing so we will be 

sending our help and support to families for the same price as a box of 

Christmas cards. Please bring any donations to school from Monday.
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This term in PSHE (Personal, Social, Health and Economic) lessons we have been Celebrating Difference. We

recognise the importance of valued family and friends, whilst understanding that every bodies family is different.

Children talk about similarities and differences and that it is OK for friends to have differences without it affecting

their friendship. In times of conflict or disagreement, the children will be able to use techniques to calm themselves

down and discuss a technique called ‘solve it together.’ We will discuss the positive emotions attached when giving

and receiving compliments and the feelings associated with this. The children will talk about their own uniqueness

and what is special about themselves.

At Simon de Senlis, we believe every child is truly unique and special.

Mrs Twigg
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A REMINDER

Lessons begin with morning tasks in all classrooms at 

8.45am. We know a prompt start in the morning has huge 

benefits on a child’s learning. Unfortunately, repeated lateness 

can mean children missing vital input required for the 

day ahead.

Please ensure your child arrives to school on time 

each morning.

Miss Garrard says:
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Here are some great ways that you can use Scrabble tiles for learning:

• Younger children can spell their names on the table or on their scrabble trays

• Older children can make sight words, and then swap out a letter to form a new 

word

• spell a name with the tiles, and then re-arrange to see how many new words can 

be made from the name

• Organise the scrabble tiles alphabetically, searching for, and then laying out “A, B, C, 

D…”

• Place scrabble tiles on the table, face up, and call out letters for the children to find

• Place the ties face down, and play “memory” by flipping over two at a time, trying 

to make matches

• To build motor skills, try stacking the tiles and building towers, or lay them out 

side-by-side to make letter trains

• Sorting/counting – find all the A tiles and count them up etc.

• Make the highest scoring word you can from a set number of tiles

• Create the most exciting adjective / verb / adverb using the smallest amount 

of tiles

• Put the tiles together into the most interesting sentence you can make

• Make up your own game or challenge with the tiles!

Scrabble tiles are easy to find on 

online shops such as Amazon.

Alternatively, why not make you own 

set of letter tiles using paper, card or 

old pieces of wood and marker pens!

A simple way to help your children with letters, words, vocabulary and spelling at home!

Mrs Parker and Miss Gedney
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Remember your 

techniques from 

PE sessions and 

land safely.

Try out the 

challenges.

Enjoy

Miss Bland
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Are you looking for part time job?

We are looking to recruit a reliable and committed Lunchtime Supervisor 

to join our hard-working team. The successful candidate will be able to 

work effectively as a member of the team, have excellent interpersonal 

skills and consistently support the school values and approaches.

Start date ASAP.

Days of work: Monday – Friday

Starting salary: Grade C, Point 2 (£18,198 FTE – pro-rata). Hourly rate 

£9.43

Contract: Permanent, 5 hours per week (term time only – 38 weeks per 

year)

If you are interested and would like more details or would like to apply 

please email: info@simondesenlis.org
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There are places available for Woodwind 

lessons, for more information please 

email info@simondesenlis.org



Dolce Christmas lunch 

is Wed 15 December







Simon de Senlis Primary Weekly Update – 26th November 2021



This Christmas we'd like to help share 

some joy. Whilst the festive period is a 

happy time for many, there are some 

who find it a trickier time, perhaps 

feeling lonely or sad. We've chosen a 

special image by illustrator Lucy Burvant

called Christmas kindness to help inspire 

you to think of kind words to use during 

the festive period.





A NEWSPAPER FOR OUR CHILDREN
ON THE FOLLOWING PAGES
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